
SESSION OF 2011

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 21

As Recommended by Senate Committee on 
Education

Brief*

SB 21 would allow any school district having authority 
for  ancillary  school  facilities  weighting,  cost  of  living 
weighting,  or  declining  enrollment  weighting  to  spend  the 
motor  vehicle-related revenue derived as  a  result  of  these 
weightings.  Current law allows a school district to receive this 
revenue, but not to spend the revenue.

Background

This bill was recommended by the Legislative Education 
Planning Commission.

Proponents of the bill included Senator John Vratil, and 
representatives  of  the  Blue  Valley,  Shawnee  Mission,  and 
Olathe school districts.

The Division of the Budget fiscal note stated there would 
be no fiscal effect. 

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


